
2024 MN Watersheds Project & Program of the Year 

Preliminary Nomination Form 

The Awards Committee is now accepting Preliminary Nominations for Program or Project 
of the Year. This simple, one-page Preliminary Nomination Form must be submitted by Sept 6, 
2024. When determining the finalists, the Awards Committee will consider: clearly defined need, 
creative partnerships, innovative financing, resourceful solutions, success at meeting goal, and public 
value. Finalists, in each category will be asked to complete a full nomination form. The Preliminary 
Nomination form only requires a project/program description up to 250 words.   

Award Category (check one) MN Watersheds Region: 

☐ Project ☐ Program ☐ One ☐ Two ☐ Three

Watershed District or Watershed Management Organization: 

Project/program name:  

Nominator (if different from above)  

Project/Program Summary (Up to 250 words). 

Project/Program Contact:  Name:  
Phone: 

Email:  

Photos (Optional) 
You may include up to four (4) photos of your project or program. 

Submit nomination materials to Karen Kill, kkill@mnwcd.org by Sept 6, 2024. 





3_ 
Pipe is Approaching 

4_ Wh Now? 
End of Life Y 

Typical pipe lifespan: 50 years 

PLOC age: 40 years 

Typical storm drain has flow 

rv70 days/year 

The PL has flow 

rv260 days/year 

2022 PLOC Inspection Image 

Pipe inspections show the 

PLOC is already cracked 

and leaking. 

Rough pipe conditions slow 

down water evacuation 

during floods 

Collapse would be 

catastrophic. 

Complete pipe replacement is 

not realistic: 

• Passes under infrastructure,

ponds and buildings

• Easements too narrow for

access

• Max depth 40+ feet

Delayed construction with higher 

water levels could cost 20-25% 

Cured-In-Place 

Pipe Liner 

• Extends pipe life by 50 years

• Increases outflow rate by

15%

• Installed through existing

manholes

Development has boomed since the PLOC was completed (1983), 

making access difficult. 

6. Project Cost

The PLOC Cooperators* 
respectfully request 

support to cover pipe 
lining cost. 

The Project is Shovel-Ready 

• State Capital Funding would

allow for construction in

Winter 2024/2025

• Without these funds, the

project will be delayed while

other funding is sought
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	Text6: Prior Lake-Spring Lake Watershed District
	Text7: Prior Lake Outlet Pipelining
	Text8: 
	Text9: The Prior Lake Outlet Pipelining is the type of project that is every grant writer's nightmare. An expensive, nuanced, maintenance project with competitive funding pools. On its own, the project has many merits as it maintains the only outlet of a 30 sq. mile area, provides critical flood reduction and mitigates regional public health risks. However, the impetus for this nomination, amongst many great projects, comes from the creativity required to get this project out of funding queues and into implementation. 

As staff struggled to wrestle with the budgetary implications of self-funding the Prior Lake Outlet Pipelining, and the growing risk of delaying construction, they had to think outside the box of how to get external funding support, quickly. Alongside the typical funding research and multitude of funding applications submitted, staff learned about legislative budgeting, lobbying, and used creative hooks to make funding requests memorable. Staff proffered the urgent necessity of lining this Very Important Pipe (VIP), amidst a suiting, VIP red carpet backdrop complete with sparkling juice. The memorable experience made the presentation stand out amongst hundreds of other proposals. Another instrumental component was carrying forward the proposal through legislative lobbying and  supportive bill writers. Ultimately, these pieces resulted in the project's inclusion on the bonding bill, and garnered momentum and supporting materials that resulted in a MPCA grant award. The ingenuity, diversity of funding approaches, and value of the project created a positive outcome out of unlikely odds.
	Text10: Emily Dick
	Text11: 952-440-0068
	Text12: edick@plslwd.org


